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Please be advised that the District must not harass, coerce, intimidate, discriminate, or otherwise 
retaliate against an individual because that individual asserts a right or privilege under a law 
enforced by OCR or files a complaint, testifies, assists, or participates in a proceeding under a law 
enforced by OCR.  If this happens, the individual may file a retaliation complaint against the 
District with OCR. 
 
Under the Freedom of Information Act, it may be necessary to release this document and related 
correspondence and records upon request.  If OCR receives such a request, OCR will seek to 
protect, to the extent provided by law, personally identifiable information that, if released, could 
reasonably be expected to constitute an unwarranted invasion of personal privacy. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact Michael Gerton, the OCR attorney assigned to this 
complaint, at 202-245-6738 or michael.gerton@ed.gov.  

 
          Sincerely, 
       

 
 

Jennifer Barmon 
       Team Leader, Team III 
       District of Columbia Office 

       Office for Civil Rights 




